

10 August 2023

Kio Kio School Newsletter

THE FLASH





tarigata he Game of Life"

365

Tena koutou katoa Greetings to you all

School Roll: 157 students

School Koll. 13

of their absence, so we can mark accordingly for the Ministry of Education.

AG DAY TROPHIES

If you were a recipient of an Ag Day trophy last year, can you please return it to the school office.



PRINCIPAL'S ABSENCE

Kevin Jones will be absent overseas from the 12th August to the 3rd September attending a family wedding. If you should have any queries during this time please make contact with the school office or Karen Coleman (Deputy Principal).

SUPPORTERS COMMITTEE DONATION

The Supporters Committee has made a generous donation of \$5000 to the school. The funds will be allocated to the following projects:-

\$ 400 New Junior Playground

\$ 600 Yr 7-8 Sports Camp

\$1500 Taku Wairua (Personal Development Program based on four pillars of Wellbeing -Belonging & Identity, Self Discovery, Goal Setting, Citizenship (Years 6-8 students)

\$2500 5 Apple iPads - Junior Rooms



Thank you to the Supporters Committee for your support of our school staff and students.

TEACHER/WHĀNAU INTERVIEWS

If you missed an interview, please contact your teacher to arrange another time if you need to.

SCHOOL PHOTOS

All class, individual, team and requested sibling photos were taken on Tuesday 1st August by Photolife Studios. These photos can be purchased online, families will be emailed their Photo Access Key information from Photolife Studios when they become available. Free delivery to school is available for orders placed in the first 3 weeks.

WINTER ILLNESSES

At present we have **coughs**, **colds**, **tummy bugs**, **headaches** etc still making their rounds at school. If your child/children are sick, please keep them at home until better and notify the school office

AGRICULTURAL DAY - TUESDAY 17TH OCTOBER



Thank you to Julie Campbell and Pila Rata who have offered to take the planning of our Ag day on. Organising begins this term so if you can lend a hand please let the school or one of these ladies know. This is a big day, to be held on Tuesday 17th October, where all students are encouraged to participate with either a calf, lamb, goat or dog. Small pets can be entered in the Pet Section. We also have a Horticultural Section which all students can enter whether they have a pet on the day or not. More information will come home during this term.

KIO KIO SCHOOL COLOUR CROSS COUNTRY

Thank you to Mrs Telfer for organising this event. Also, to our staff and students for assisting on the day and those parents who donated food for sale.

Thank you once again to our Supporters Committee for cooking the barbecue and selling the food on offer.



This photo shows 4 boys supporting Amelia. It had just started to rain and she was getting upset. Kohatu held the umbrella and Darcy, Deklan, Jacob M, and Tate all ran with her the remainder of the way around the course.

This is a perfect example of **Kio Kio POWER**.



Cross Country results attached as a separate sheet.



FREEZER THANKYOU

A big thank you to Andrew and Louise Payne for donating a freezer to the school. It is being put to good use by the Supporters Committee storing food for the many BBQ and catering events they undertake for school fundraising.

FIREWOOD THANKYOU

A massive thank you to Otorohanga Timber Company for supplying us with a load of firewood for our hangi. It certainly helped to heat up the irons for the firepit. Thanks to our 2 parents, Quintin and Bevan for delivering the load.

STUDENT ACCOUNTS

Some fees are still outstanding for camps, sports fees, stationery, clothing and tech fees. Statements are sent out every month. Thank you to the families who have paid or set up regular payments into the school bank account in order to make this more manageable.

Please note: We do not have an eftpos facility and although we accept cash, Direct Crediting through online banking is our preferred method.

BUS BOOK REMINDER



Please ensure that the school office is informed early if your child will not be on the school bus in the afternoon. We also need to be contacted if your child/ren are getting off at another

stop, or if there is any change. You can do this by phoning the school office on 873 1816 or emailing admin@kiokio.school.nz.

COVID & COVID TEST KITS

Some families in our school community are experiencing Covid for the second time, so please be vigilant if your child has flu-like symptoms. Our preference is for you to keep them at home and test for Covid.

We have some Covid RAT Test kits available if you should require them. Please enquire through the school office.

LOST PROPERTY

Please check out the lost property clothing on the racks for your child/childrens missing items and footwear. Mrs B has advised that there is some expensive drink bottles there too. Please **NAME** your child/childrens drink bottles, footwear and clothing so they can be returned to them.

All items left at the end of the term will be washed and donated to charity.

SCHOOL BANKING & PHONE DETAILS

Account number

BNZ Otorohanga 02-0392-0021774-000

School Phone: (07) 873 1816

Text Messages/Absences: 027 3981725

BREAKFAST CLUB ROSTER

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Katie Krukerink Natalie Southgate Greer Morrow

Natalie Southgate

WHAT'S COMING UP THIS TERM

11th Aug Kowhai/Puriri-Hamilton Zoo Trip

16th Aug COPS Cross Country

17th Aug Speech Finals

18th Aug Celebration Assembly

21-25th Aug Sports Camp

28th Aug Y8 Otorohanga College visit 1st Sept Calendar Art orders due by

6th Sept COPS Mathletics

8th Sept Yr 5-8 Rippa Tournament
13th Sept WFPSA Speech Finals
20th Sept WFPSA Cross Country
22nd Sept Celebration Assembly

Ngā mihi

Kevin Jones - Principal and Staff

Next BOT meeting to be held on Tuesday 15 August at 6.30pm





GENERAL ELECTION

Can You Help???????

We are keen to hear from anyone who would like to work at the 2023 General Election.

We are seeking people over the age of 16 who can work on Election Day, 14 October 2023.

We are also seeking people who wish to work at advanced voting polling places and / or in the Taranaki King Country Electorate Head Quarters. We will pay you for your training and your hours of work.

Apply today as we are now about to begin appointing people.

Apply online at: work.elections.nz

lan McLauchlan
Recruiting & Rostering Manager.



KIO KIO SCHOOL

2023 Cross Country Results

Year 0 & 1 Girls		Year 0 & 1 Bo	Year 0 & 1 Boys		
1st	Zyrah Espiritu	1st	Nate Flemming		
2nd	Maci Edwards	2nd	Lincoln Pratt		
3rd	Remy Morrow	3rd	Seby Vera		
Year 2 Girls		Year 2 Boys			
1st	Millar Keech	1 st	Taylin Fraser		
2nd	Ari Loomans	2nd	Darius Lawry		
3rd		3rd	Paxton Payne		
Year 3 Girls		Year 3 Boys			
1st	Nola Framp	1st	Jack Lockwood		
2nd	Pania Miles	2nd	Max Vera		
3rd	Harper Derbyshire	3rd	Brody Pease		
Year 4 Girls		Year 4 Boys			
1st	Cora Morrow	1st	Van Keech		
2nd	Eva Anselmi	2nd	Deklan Burton		
3rd	Corrina Lawry	3rd	Flynn Neustroski		
Year 5 Girls		Year 5 Boys			
1st	Georgia McMullan	1st	Cohen Fleming		
2nd	Maia Stewart	2nd	Adam Hodges		
3rd		3rd	Tate Burdon		
Year 6 Girls		Year 6 Boys			
1st	Jayla Ropiha	1st	Tyelar Davies		
2nd	Zoe Tripp	2nd	Darcy Cherrington		
3rd	Lara Thompson	3rd	Charlie McGillivray		
Year 7 Girls		Year 7 Boys			
1st	Brenna Hodges	1st	Olly McMullan		
2nd	Abby Lawry	2nd	Reid Mitchell		
3rd	Alana Clark	3rd	Korowit Hy		
Year 8 Girls		Year 8 Boys			
1st	Eden Culpan	1st	Grayson Telfer		
2nd	Petra Lincoln	2nd	Campbell Thompson		
3rd	Sienna O'Reilly	3rd	Ra Wharepouri		















After School
Climbing

3:30pm - 5:30 pm

Tuesday - Wednesday - Thursday during the school term

NEW PRICING

Students \$8
Adults \$10

for each climbing session

Under 14 years old must be accompanied by an adult for belaying.

Concession Cards

10 session: Student - \$70 / Adult - \$90

20 session: Student - \$130 / Adult - \$170

Contact Julian on: 021 182 1203 or harvestrock@xtra.co.nz

Website: thriveoto.co.nz/harvest-rock or facebook.com/harvestrock

Address: Harvest Rock Centre, 5 Tuhoro St, Ötorohanga.





NZ Country School's are excited to be a part of the Fuel for Schools programme.

It's very simple. Fern customers can nominate a participating school to receive 50 cents for every 100L of bulk fuel they have delivered. Once a school reaches their \$1,000 target they can redeem free technology, sports & music packages or books. It's just that simple. The more people involved the sooner they will be rewarded!

Talk to our local Account Manager Kelly Brears for more information on the Fuel for Schools programme, fuel, tanks, health and safety or any of your bulk fuel requirements, she's happy to pop out and have a chat!





CALVES

This fundraiser is where we ask farmers to donate and rear a calf for the school.

The calf can be either a: Jersey Bull Friesian Bull Angus Bull Hereford Cross Bull Jersey/Friesian Cross Bull

CULL COWS

Rearing a calf may not be a feasible option for you but donating the proceeds of a cull cow may suit you better. This can happen at any time that suits you and your farming operation. Or done through Silver Fern Farms, by nominating our school.

The calves will be collected in early November and on sold.

They must be NAIT registered and 100kg

K	O K	10 S	CH	00	
SU	PPOR	TERS'	COM	MULT	
	S/AVE	L SC		ME.	
Donatio	n / Pled	ge Deta	is		
Kio Kio S	turn to th chool Offi	CALL COLL SHOWING		36	NI NA
or Email: ad	min@kiok	o.school.nz	W	TE MI	
经支援	计划体		The state of the s		
THE VALLET	The state of the s		-	CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF THE	C. S.

Name:	
Phone:	
Email:	
Addres	s:
	I would like to donate a (please circle) JERSEY - FRIESIAN - ANGUS - HEREFORD CROSS
	I would like to donate the proceeds of a cull cow

Kio Kio School Supporters' Committee Bank Account: 03 - 1562 - 0069995 - 00